
Philip blows on the meat to cool it down, then takes a
tentative bite.

PHILIP
Did you know I kept dreaming about
you after I chatted you up for
the first time?  Well, actually I
was also daydreaming all the way
when I traveled here.

Sarah harrumphs.

SARAH
I wonder what kind of dreams those
were. You watch too much YouPorn.

Philip pokes the fire.

PHILIP
Actually, I don't.  Watch porn, I
mean.

SARAH
Right.

PHILIP
No, really!

SARAH
What, do you mean to tell me that
you are gay?  There are gay porns
on YouPorn as well ...

PHILIP
Eh - no, I'm straight, I think. 
No, that's not what I meant.

He glances around him.

SARAH
We are up here by ourselves.

PHILIP
I just don't quite know how to
put this.

SARAH
Well, how about -- straight from
the start?

Philip takes a deep breath, collects himself.

PHILIP
I never had sex.

SARAH
I figured as much.  You're a
virgin.  So?
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PHILIP
Uh - it's not just that.  I mean,
I like looking at women just like
any other guy, but ...

SARAH
....But?

PHILIP
I suppose I'm a prude.

SARAH
Ah, so you don't like talking
about sex?  Or do you just not
like it if people say the F-word? 
Or the P-word?  PUSSY.  FUCKING.

PHILIP
No, no ... it's ... I want to
watch it, but ...

SARAH
It?

PHILIP
Porn.  Sex.

He grins.

PHILIP (CONT'D)
Pussy.  Fucking.  But ... I just
can't.  I crave it.  I'd like to
see it, but whenever I am on one
of these sites, I immediately
switch away, feeling guilty ...

SARAH
Oh, that's just poor.

PHILIP
Well, what do you expect from
someone like me?

SARAH
Someone like you?

PHILIP
An ugly computer nerd whose only
way of dealing with his classmates
is by pretending he has a chronic
injury?

Sarah smiles.

SARAH
Actually, I thought you were kind
of cute.

PHILIP
Ha ha.
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He checks the skewer with the sausage on.  Starts to say
something, then stops.  And starts again.

SARAH
Oh great.  Now comes the million
dollar question.

PHILIP
Well ... have you had a boyfriend
yet?

SARAH
I haven't.  But that's not the
question.

PHILIP
It's not.  So I'm guessing that
you haven't had ... sex yet either?

Sarah crosses her arms.

SARAH
Ah, so nowadays it is necessary
to have a boyfriend to have sex?

PHILIP
Eh-

SARAH
Well, I don't know what it's like
in the village that you come from,
but over here, no, not many people
believe in no sex before marriage.

PHILIP
That's not what I meant.

SARAH
I know.

PHILIP
So ... you have?

SARAH
And if I did?

PHILIP
Then - nothing.

Sarah sighs.

SARAH
Yes, I've had sex already.

PHILIP
With who?

(continues hastily)
You don't have to tell me if I am
being too nosy.
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SARAH
You are being too nosy.

PHILIP
I know, I know ... it's just ...
how was it?

SARAH
The inflatable sex doll?  Oh, it
was great.  I was going at it for
hours...

PHILIP
Really??

SARAH
Sure! The one I used was a rubber
horse.  But I also have rubber
sheep and rubber dogs at home ...

PHILIP
Eh -- very funny.

SARAH
Dumb questions deserve dumb
answers.

PHILIP
I was asking a serious question!

SARAH
But one that is none of your
business.

PHILIP
I just wanted to hear from someone
with ... experience what it is
like.

SARAH
Overrated.

PHILIP
That bad?  Then why does everyone
want it so much?

Sarah shrugs.

SARAH
The ultimate meaning of life, I
guess.  The ultimate goal. 
Procreate.

PHILIP
That can hardly be the ultimate
goal.  I mean, it's a great goal
for rabbits, but not for us!


